
 

CHAMPAIGN COUNTY SHERIFF’S MERIT COMMISSION   

Tuesday, April 23, 2013 – QUARTERLY MEETING  

Sheriff’s Conference Room  

204 E. Main Street, Urbana  

 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jon Rector, Chair; Eddie Adair, Sami Anderson  

OTHERS PRESENT:    Sheriff Dan Walsh      

 
CALL TO ORDER 

 

Chair Rector called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.  Declaring a quorum present, the Chair 

proceeded with the meeting. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 

Commissioner Adair made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 18, 2013 meeting.  

Seconded by Commissioner Anderson.  Motion passed.  

 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  

 

Sheriff Walsh checked the lobby of the Sheriff’s Office - there was no public participation. 

  

DISCUSSION 

Sheriff Walsh spoke to the Commission about the Corrections Lieutenant/Sergeant eligibility 

list.  He assured the Commission that Teresa made sure all individuals were eligible for the 

position they were being certified and requested the Commission take action and certify the list 

(attached).   Commissioner Anderson made a motion to certify the Lieutenant/Sergeant list for 

the Correctional Division.  Seconded by Commissioner Adair.  Motion passed.   

 

OTHER BUSINESS    
Chair Rector advised the commission we needed to have a re-election of officers due to Kelly 

Griffith resigning and Sami Anderson being appointed to the Commission.  He said he would 

like to continue on as Chair.  Chair Rector spoke to Commissioners about the Vice-Chair and 

Secretary positions.  A motion was made by Chair Rector for Mr. Rector to continue on as 

Chair; Mr. Adair would be appointed Vice Chair and Ms. Anderson would be appointed as 

Secretary of the Commission, seconded by Commission Adair.  Motion passed.    

 

Sheriff spoke to the Commission about the disciplinary binders and also recent/upcoming 

changes at CCSO.  Due to discipline, Lt. Michael Johnson of the jail was demoted to a Sergeant 

position (with consent), Lt Greg Mills chose on his own to be demoted  to Sergeant due to 

wanting to continue his education.  Lieutenant Ed Ogle and Chief Deputy Kris Bolt will both be 

retiring late summer/early fall – Sheriff Walsh advised the Commission he does anticipate  

promotions/movement in the Law Enforcement Division.   

 

ADJOURNMENT  
Motion to adjourn the meeting by Commissioner Anderson; seconded by Commissioner Adair.    

The meeting adjourned at 4:10 p.m.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Teresa Schleinz  

Teresa Schleinz/Merit Commission 
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